
 

9 December 2015     Term 4     Week 10 

UPCOMING DATES 

TERM 4 

 

Term 4 Week 10 

Thursday 10/12 

Year 4 Excursion to The Great 

Synagogue & St Mary’s 

Cathedral, Sydney 

Friday 11/12 

Semester 2, 2016 Student 

reports sent home 

Term 4 Week 11 

Monday 14/12 

OLMC Swimming Carnival @ 

Wentworthville Swimming Pool 

and Dry Land Carnival at 

school K-Year 1 

Tuesday 15/12 

10:30am Transition to 2016 

Classes 

1:30pm End Of Year Mass & 

Year 6 Graduation 

6:00pm Year 6 Graduation 

Dinner 

Wednesday 16/12 

LAST DAY OF TERM FOR 

STUDENTS 

School commences in 2016 on 

Thursday 28 January for Years 

1-6 and Monday 1 February for 

Kindergarten. 

NOTES SENT HOME TODAY 

 Year 6 Donation Note to 

Parents 

NOTES SENT HOME LAST 

FRIDAY 

 Year 5 Reward note 

Dear Parents, 

 

Is it just me, or does each year seem to pass quicker than the previous? Maybe it is just that I 
am getting older! It only seems like the other day that we all commenced a new school year, 
welcoming our new Kindergarten students and families and inducting our 2015 school 
leaders. How time flies when you are having fun!  

Thank you to all those who attended last night’s Christmas Story and End of Year Awards and 
participated in the festive spirit.  We were extremely fortunate with the weather.  Special 
thanks to those families who assisted at the end of the evening in packing everything up. 

As I reflect on the school year, there have been many wonderful memories, successes and 
achievements... God Day, majority of our school completing Premier’s Reading Challenge and 
Principal’s Holiday Challenge, book week, various excursions to far and abroad, many various 
sporting events and opportunities (swimming, athletics, cross country, soccer, touch, netball, 
Wednesday workout), parish/school fete... Each of these events and many others were a 
success due to the commitment of one and all.  

Thank you to...  

 The dedicated and committed staff who have done so much behind the scenes to ensure 
that our children are provided with the best possible education in a safe, supportive and 
challenging environment. There are many hours before and after school spent preparing, 
reflecting and investigating to provide stimulating and enjoyable learning experiences.  We 
are truly fortunate to have such a dedicated staff. Special thanks and farewell to Mrs  
Carew, Mrs Attwood, Mrs Cooke, Mr Clarke and Mr Weadon for all they have contributed to 
the school community during their time at OLMC.  We wish them all the very best for their 
future endeavours, 

 The supportive and encouraging parent community who trust the school and help in various 
ways to support the learning experience. Your faith and acknowledgement of this school is 
heartening and reflects in the children’s attitudes. For those parents leaving the school 
community, some after many years, thank you and we wish you all the very best.  

 Our spiritual and pastoral leaders of our Parish school, Father Paul Cahill and the Carmelite 
community. We appreciate and give thanks for all that they give us in so many ways.  

 To the children, the reason we are all connected as part of this school community. We are 
extremely proud of their achievements academically, socially and physically. We look 
forward to wishing our Year 6 students and those leaving all the very best next week, we 
hope they take a little of OLMC with them.  

Over the next week, we will have various opportunities to celebrate the year of learning at 
Our Lady of Mount Carmel, farewell our graduating class and remember the events of 
Christmas and the birth of Jesus.  

As this is the last official newsletter for 2015, on behalf of the staff, I wish you all a very safe 
and Merry Christmas. Enjoy the time with family and friends and I look forward to seeing you 
again in 2015.  

God bless. 

 

Mr Steven Jones 

Principal 

 

School Contact Details  

School Principal: Mr Steven Jones         

9631 8442                          

OLMCWenty@parra.catholic.edu.au  

www.olmcwentworthville.catholic.edu.au  

Parish Contact Details  

Parish Priest: Fr Paul Cahill OCarm           

9631 8302                         

ocarms@tpg.com.au 

The Community of OLMC is  Safe and  Respectful 



MAI: INTERVIEW NOTES 

YEAR OF MERCY 

CHILDREN’S CHRISTMAS MASS 

THURSDAY 24 DECEMBER 2015 AT 5:00PM 

SCHOOL LEADERS 2016 

CANTEEN NEWS 

Dear Friends of Parramatta Diocese 
During the Year of Mercy, the Schoenstatt Shrine in Mulgoa 
has been designated as a "Holy Door of Mercy" within the 
Diocese. You are invited to join us on Sunday 13 December 
for the official opening beginning with Mass at 11.00 am. BYO 
Picnic lunch followed by a talk on "Encountering God's 
Mercy". Children’s' Program available. Let's help fulfil our Holy 
Father's desire that this Year of Mercy may become a "true 
moment of encounter with the mercy of God." 
 Pope Francis wrote: " It is indeed my wish that the Jubilee 
be a living experience of the closeness of the Father, whose 
tenderness is almost tangible, so that the faith of every 
believer may be strengthened and thus testimony to it be ever 
more effective." For more information, refer to:                                    
https://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/letters/2015/documents/
papa-francesco_20150901_lettera-indulgenza-giubileo-
misericordia.html 

ALL parish families are invited to participate and celebrate 

this Mass. Children are encouraged to select roles, 

howeverin order for the traditional gospel pageant to proceed, 

we URGENTLY need the parents to assist in preparing and 

facilitating. A brief meeting to discuss your roles will be held 

after the 9:00am Mass on Sunday 13 December. Flyers can 

be collected from the Parish Centre. 

Once again we will be conducting Mathematics Assessment 

Interviews with all our children in 2016. We have allocated time 

on Wednesday 27January 2016 to begin these interviews. If 

you are able to bring your child in for an interview on this day 

please follow the instructions on the note sent home this 

Friday. Please note that all children will have their interview 

within the first five weeks of 2016. 

Congratulations to the 2016 school leaders who were 
announced to the school community at last night’s Awards and 
Christmas Story: Alannah, Sakshi, Hannah, Sarah, Louis,                       
Sebastian, Mark, Francis 

The Canteen will be open on Monday of next week 14 

December 2015 even though the swimming carnival will take 

place. SCHOOL DATES 

School finishes on Wednesday 16 December 2015 and 

recommences in 2016 on the following dates: Thursday       

28 January 2016 for Years 1 to 6 and Monday 1st February 

2016 for Kindergarten. 

All medication held in the office will be sent home with 

students next Wednesday. 

Parents are asked to return the prescribed medication to the 

school office on the first day of Term One clearly labelled with 

their child’s name and class along with the dosage required. It 

would be appreciated if the medication supplied has a long 

expiry date. 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SHOP 

There will be no Second Hand Uniform Shop next week. 

STUDENT MEDICATION 

END OF YEAR ROLLOVER 

Our school office End of Year Finance Rollover will take 

place next Monday 14 December. We are unable to accept 

any payments at the office that day but all payments can be 

made as usual again on Tuesday and Wednesday. Thank 

you for your understanding. 

OFFICE CLOTHING 

It would be appreciated if all items of clothing or swimming 

gear which were borrowed recently could be laundered and 

returned to the school office as soon as possible. 

HOLROYD COUNCIL PURSUIT OF 

EXCELLENCE AWARD 2014 

Congratulations to Mark for being the recipient of this 

award. The award was presented to Mark by a 

Councillor from Holroyd at a special assembly in Week 

8. 

This award from Holroyd Council recognises a student 

who shows community involvement, school spirit and 

personal excellence in academic and sporting 

development.  

TRANSITION CLASSES 

Transition classes will take place next Tuesday 15 December 

2015 at 10:30am. 

The last day of operation for the Canteen this year will be next 

Wednesday 16 December 2015. The Canteen will re-open 

next year in Week 1 of Term One which will be Thursday         

28 January 2016. 

CAROLS IN THE PARK 

Our school choir will be singing at the Carols in the Park 

tomorrow, Thursday 10 December. This is a Wentworthville 

community event where all the local churches gather to 

celebrate Christmas together in Friend Park on Station Street. 

We invite all our families to attend this community event.  The 

event will begin at 7:30pm.  

Congratulations to Ruby Sparks who has been selected 
to represent Parramatta Diocese at the MacKilliop Tennis 
trials at the beginning of Term.  Good luck Ruby!! 

END OF YEAR AWARDS 

Please see attached sheet for 2015 End of Year Awards 

https://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/letters/2015/documents/papa-francesco_20150901_lettera-indulgenza-giubileo-misericordia.html
https://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/letters/2015/documents/papa-francesco_20150901_lettera-indulgenza-giubileo-misericordia.html
https://w2.vatican.va/content/francesco/en/letters/2015/documents/papa-francesco_20150901_lettera-indulgenza-giubileo-misericordia.html


This column is compiled by P&F Communications. If you have any queries 
or wish to contribute please email olmcwenty@parra.catholic.edu.au and 
attention it to P&F Communications. 

PARENTS & FRIENDS 

Safe And Blessed Christmas Season Wishes From 
The P&F 
The year has come to an end again quite quickly. As we 
reflect back on the busy term we have had, we are 
grateful and feel very blessed in our community at Our 
Lady of Mount Carmel for a great year filled with many 
successes.  
 
We hope the holidays will mean we all get to have a break 
and ready ourselves for another year. 
 
We would like to take this opportunity to thank Mr Jones 
and Ms Pirovic and all the dedicated staff and teachers at 
our school. We really appreciate the effort and work you 
put into educating and caring for our children. 
 
For all the families who will be graduating their youngest 
children next week, we want to wish you all the very best 
and thank you for your support of the P&F and our school 
over the last few years. In particular, we would like to 
thank the Stanton, Caine, Learmonth and Alderton 
families who have worked to support and coordinate so 
many P&F efforts. 
 
On behalf of the P&F we would like to wish all our families 
a peaceful, joy filled Christmas. Our prayer continues to 
be for peace and for mercy in 2016; so that we may be 
able to glorify Christ with acts of compassion, kindness 
and love.   
 
Have a very Merry Christmas and a happy New Year. 
    
O God of all beginnings and endings, 
We praise and thank you for the gift of this school year. 
It has been a time filled with grace and blessings, 
With challenges and opportunities, joys and sorrows. 
The days have passed quickly, O Lord. 
The weeks, the months, the seasons, the holidays and 
Holy days, 
The assessments, holidays, events, celebrations, breaks, 
and assemblies, 
All have come forth from Your hand. 
While we trust that Your purposes have always been at 
work each day, 
Sometimes it has seemed difficult to understand and 
appreciate 
Just what You have been up to in our school. 
Give us the rest and refreshment we need this summer. 
Let our efforts of this past year bear fruit. 

Bring all of our plans to a joyful conclusion, 
And bless us, according to Your will, 
With the fulfilment of our summer hopes and dreams. 
Watch over us in the weeks of rest ahead, 
And guide each day as you have done this past year. 
Help us return to school with a new spirit and a new 
energy. 
May we continue to grow in age, wisdom, knowledge and 
grace 
All the days of our lives. 
Amen. 
 
Our Lady of Mount Carmel P&F Association 
 

PREMIER’S READING CHALLENGE 

Read to learn… Read for fun… Read to win 

The Executive Director’s Summer Reading Challenge is open 
to all students enrolled in Catholic schools in the Diocese of 
Parramatta. Students need to independently read 10 or more 
age-appropriate books during the summer holidays to go in to 
the draw to win one of four iPad Minis. There are two age 
categories, based on the age the student is. The categories 
are:  

 Ages 5-8 and Ages 9+ 

For more details visit www.parra.catholic.edu.au/summer-

reading-challenge  

At this week's assembly we presented Platinum and Gold 
Award certificates for the Premier's Reading Challenge. 
Marcus and Adriel earned a Platinum award for completing 
the challenge for the past seven years. The following children 
earned a Gold Award for completing the challenge for the past 
four years: Luke, Harini, Alannah, Michael, Cedhalia, Amirah, 
Jathush, Sajeeth, Isaac and Emily. All children who completed 
the challenge will receive their certificates in their report 

envelope on Friday. Congratulations to all who participated! 

CHRISTMAS HAMPERS 

Thank you to all who have so generously supported our           

Christmas Hamper Appeal. The response has been incredible 

and we are sure that those in need will appreciate your kind  

response. The Hampers will be presented to the Parish this  

Friday morning. 

MONDAY SWIMMING CARNIVAL 

All students in Years Two to Six are expected to attend the 

Swimming Carnival on Monday 14 December. Please 

remember to apply sunscreen on your child and they must 

have a hat. Children may wear a top representing their house 

colour at the carnival.   

If your child will not be attending the Carnival please send a 

note to school. Students in Kindergarten and Year One will 

have a Dry Land Swimming Carnival at school with lots of 

water novelty events. Parents are welcome to attend the 

swimming carnival and children can be taken home by their 

parents at the completion of the water activities. If you would 

like your child to be collected by someone else, then please 

send a note to your Child’s teacher  

Thank you to all the parents who will be assisting with the 

carnival. Please ensure that your child protection is up to date 

if you will be assisting and meet Mrs Jodi Meares at the pool at 

8:30am and Mrs Sculley at school for the Dry Land Carnival. 

http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/summer-reading-challenge
http://www.parra.catholic.edu.au/summer-reading-challenge


2015 END OF YEAR AWARDS 

  

Academic  

Achievement 

Award 

Consistent         

Achievement 

Award 

Mercy Award Carmelite Award 

Kindergarten 
Georgia  

Caitlyn  

Emma  

Irene  

Eva  

Amogh  

Saxon  

Antoine  

Year 1 
Serena  

Celeste  

Jerome  

Sylvana  

Jonathan  

Noah  

Jorja  

Rohan  

Year 2 
Marisol  

Weston  

Sabrina  

Tu  

Michael  

Peter  

Claudia  

Elisha  

Year 3 
Rebecca  

Georgia  

Sacha  

Shuban  

Jared  

Jemma  

Eleni  

Andrea  

Year 4 
Maya  

Elyce  

Ruby  

Kiara  

Georgette  

Aradhana  

Joseph  

Bianka  

Year 5 
Sebastian  

Francis  

Naveena  

Raizelle  

Sakshi  

Louis  

Ella  

Sophia  

Year 6 
Stephen  

Marinelle  

Marcus  

David  

Chanel  

Tanya  

Kasey  

Joseph  

Congratulations:Diamond Award 

The following children have worked really hard towards receiving  
210 Star Cards 

 Marcus 1B, Charlotte KG, Isabella KG, Irene KG, Aleisha  
KB, Azhric KB, Royden KB, Kruit KB, Amogh KG, Ashley KG, Mia 

KG, Saanvi  KG, Roman KG, Antoine KG, Sacha 3B 

Congratulations:Principal’s Award 

 The following children have worked really hard towards receiving  150 
Star Cards 

Saadhana KG, Aryan KG, Keon KG, Ruby KG, Emily KG, Nicolas KG, 

Tony KG, Harish KB, Siya KB, Zachary KB, Oscar KG, Nilan KB, 

Keillan KG, Dominic KG, Chiara KB, Devaj KB, Marten KB, Georgia 

3G, Lara 3B, Chanel 3B, Leah 3B, Chloe 2B, Celeste 1G, Raizelle  

5G, Sarah 5G, Cheyenne 5G, Ruby 4B, Angelina 4B, Jacinta 4G, 

Elyce 4G, Amirah 4B 

Congratulations:Platinum Award 

The following children have worked really hard towards receiving  
120 Star Cards 

Raizelle 5G, Cheyenne 5G, Sarah 5G, Keillan Kennedy KG, Ayden 

3G, Ruby 4B, Jacinta 4G, Naethan KB, Elyce 4G, Jared 3B, David  

1G, Angelina 4B, Amirah 4B, Bhakti Desai KB, Claudia G, Samuel  

3G, Sajeeth 3B, Riley 1G, Kiara 4G, Rachelle 4G, Georgette Khattar 

4B, Natalie 5G  

Congratulations:Opal Award 

The following children have worked really hard towards receiving  90 
Star Cards 

Lara 1B, Gabriella1B, Ayii 2G, Elizabeth 2G, Miriam 5G, Maya 4G, 

Joseph 4B, Montana 4G, Emily 4G, Maya 4B, Chelsea KB, Damon  

4B, Aiza 4B, Sophie 4G, Bradley 2B, Damon 1B, Thomas 4G, 

Jordan 4B, Karl 4B, Meilan 4B, Thomas 4B, Bracston 1B 

Congratulations:Gold Award 

The following children have worked really hard towards receiving  

75 Star Cards 

Thomas 4G, Aiza 4B, Thomas 4B, Damon 4B, Michaela 1B, Bradley  

6G, Devin 3G, Claudia 1G, Clara 1G, Natalia 1G, Natalie 5G, Panshul  

5G, Alannah 4G, Bianka 4G, Karl 4B, Meilan 4B, Chanelle 4G, 

Georgia 4G, Timothy 4B, Joseph 4B, Sophie 4G, Dylan 3B, Sylvana  

1G, Alan 4B, Jordan 4B, Hannah 1B,Damon 1B, Grace1B, Jorja 1B 

MERIT AWARDS 

Congratulations to the following children who received Merit Awards 

this week: Alessandra & Jasmine KB, Charlotte & Tony KG, Anna-

belle & Sean 1B, David & Celine 1G, Aurelia & Cadell 2B, Malith & 

Elisha 2G, Lincoln & Rachael 3B, Theresa & Christopher 3G, Ruby  

& Thomas 4B, Shane & Thomas 4G, Tanya & Clarissa 5B, Monica  

& Duang 5G, Jorja & Luke 6B, Bradley & Lachlan 6G 




